The Landon Free Press

051199

LONDON, CANADA

PLEASE ADDRESS ALL COMMUNICATIONS TO THE COMPANY

December 2, 1925.

Rt. Hon. Arthur Meighen,
Parliament Buildings,
Ottawa, Ontario.

My Dear Arthur -

We are planning to hold the annual meeting of the Western Ontario Conservative Association in the near future. As a matter of fact the date was fixed for January 7, but I notice that Parliament has been called for that day so that we will have to change our date. We are very anxious to have you present, or if you cannot come one of your leading lieutenants. We are holding a noon day luncheon at the Tecumseh House, and the business session in the afternoon, so that everyone can get away. We would like to have you speak at the noon day luncheon, but if you cannot possibly get away then we would like the Stevens or some one of importance. My idea is that the important thing now is to keep up the organization and enthusiasm so as to be ready for the next election which might come any time.

We are thinking of holding meeting now between Christmas and New Years. Would this date be convenient for your or what date would you suggest. We will fix the date to meet your convenience but would like to get it set as soon as possible.

Mr. Dennis, as you know, has resigned as President and the boys all seem to want me to take the Presidency, and if that is the feeling I guess I will accept.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

ARF/NT.

MANAGING EDITOR.

THE LONDON FREE PRESS.

Malamen Larmo, Series J (E.G. 24, I, Volume 79)

PUBLIC ARCHIVES

ARCHIVES PUBLIQUES

CANADA